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Bill Type and Number: Ordinance 2015-704
Introducer/Sponsor(s): Council Member Schellenberg
Date of Introduction: October 13, 2015
Committee(s) of Reference: F
Date of Analysis: October 13, 2015
Type of Action: Appropriation; budget ordinance amendment
Bill Summary: The bill appropriates $25,037 from a Special Council Contingency – Non-collective Bargaining Salary Restoration account ($2,593) and the Council’s Operating Contingency fund ($22,444) to provide funding to make salary restorations/increases for the City Council members to recoup the 2% pay reduction imposed in 2010. The bill also amends the FY15-16 budget bill to attach a Second Revised Attachment B showing the restored council member salaries.
Background Information: In 2010 the City imposed a 2% across-the-board salary reduction on all non-collectively bargained City employees and in 2010 and 2011 approved collective bargaining agreements with  similar salary reductions for many of the collective bargaining units. In the FY15-16 budget the Mayor proposed and the City Council approved allocations of $2.3 million for future collectively bargained pay increases and $737,000 for restoration of the 2% reductions for non-collectively bargained employees who have not had those reductions restored since 2010. This bill provides funding for restoration of the 2% reduction to two council members still on the Council since 2010 and to provide funds to allow the other City Council members to receive their statutory salaries as provided by the Ordinance Code. The budget bills since 2010 have included a waiver of the Ordinance Code provision establishing council member salaries to allow the members to be paid 2% less than the ordinance requires.
Policy Impact Area: Council member salary restoration
Fiscal Impact: The bill appropriates $25,037 from a designated salary restoration account and the Council’s annual operating contingency account.
Analyst: Clements
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